
Fr. John Warrington, Parish Priest, The Presbytery, 322 Woodbridge 
Road, Ipswich. IP4 4BD. Tel: 01473 728115  email: john.warrington@st-
mary.org.uk  

Fr Terin Mullakkara, The Presbytery, 322 Woodbridge Road, Ipswich. 
IP4 4BD. Tel: 01473 728115 

Canon Michael Hazell,  3 Veronica House, St. William Court, Kesgrave. 
IP5 2QP  Tel: 01473 612819 

Deacon Christopher Brighten, 4 Godbold Close, Kesgrave. IP5 2FE. 
Tel: 07554799174 email: chris.brighten@st-mary.org.uk 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession):  
St. Mary’s - Saturday after 09.30 Mass  
Holy Family - Saturday 17.15 - 17.45 

Baptisms and Marriages are celebrated by appointment.   

To contact a priest in an emergency please call 07773478835 

 

Parish Collection              £1164.76 
Priests Training Fund       £686.09 
Cafod FSD                        £9.00 
 

 

 

Thank you for your generosity 
Your offering of an hourôs 

 earnings supports the ministry and 
mission of our parish. 

      Our Parish Family - please pray for: 

¶ those who are unwell; especially David Brown, Jack Bruce, 
Tony Cairns, Nigel Day, Horace Gaudencio, Gill Gleghorn, 
Delia Goonan, Adrian Hambly, Eric Healey, Lily Healey, Val 
Irwin, Isaac Kelly, David Knight, John Knight, Linda Knight, 
Margaret Ledger, Dominic Lee, Paul Major, Alice McLeod, 
Peter Miller, Michael Mongan, Betty Mortlock, Walter 
O’Rourke, Arthur Parker, Joseph Patten, Kerry Patten, Tom 
Patten, Brenda Peters, Barry Pollard, Margaret Prodger, 
Catherine Raine, Ray Savage,  Max Steel and John Williams. 
(New entries in bold) 

¶ those whose anniversaries are at this time: Veronica Jolly,  
Robert Burnett, Mary Clark, Margaret Foulger, May Daines, 
Nelson Collingwood, Eleanor Wells, Sister Thomas More 
RJM, George Alexander and Martin Fawcett Kelly. May they 
rest in peace. 
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The Fifth Sunday of Easter 14th May 2017 
Year A 

1st Reading 
Psalm 

 
2nd Reading 

Acts 6:1-7 
May your love be upon us, O Lord,  
as we place all our hope in you. 
1 Peter 2:4-9 

Gospel 
Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia. 
Jesus said: óI am the Way, the Truth and the Life. 
No one can come to the Father except through me.ô 
Alleluia! 

Gospel John 14:1-102                                          (Psalter Week 1) 

   
Mass Times and Intentions 

Sa HF  18.00  Roy Kelsey + (Joan Kelsey)  

Su SM 
HF 
SM 
SM 

09.00 
09.15 
10.30 
18.00 

Florence Dooley + (Shelagh Sheppard) 
Margaret Foulger (Angela Cooper) 
Chris Burke (Fiona Conroy & family) 
For the People of the Parish 

5th Sunday  of 
Easter  
 
14th May 

M 
SM 
HO 

10.00 
16.00 

Polish/English Mass 
Hospital Mass 

Easter Feria 

Tu SM 09.15 Margaret O’Rourke (F) Easter Feria 

W HF 10.00 John McGrath + (Pat McGrath) 
Easter Feria 
 

Th SM 09:15 Rosina Bush (F) Easter Feria 

F HF 11.45 Funeral Mass for Betty Mortlock Easter Feria 

Sa 
SM 
HF  

09.30
18.00 

Fr. John (Bridget & Stephen) 
Morrison Family (Morrison) Easter Feria 

Su SM 
HF 
SM 
SM 

09.00 
09.15 
10.30 
18.00 

Arthur O’Neill (F) 
For the People of the Parish 
Michael Penman+ (Penman family) 
Patsy Cox (Anne Parry)  

6th Sunday  of 
Easter  
 
21st May 



Funeral Mass for Betty Mortlock will be celebrated in the Church of 
the Holy Family & St Michael’s on Friday 19 May at 11.45am. All are 
welcome to come and pray for Betty and to be with and pray with her 
family. Please note there will be no 10am Mass on Friday 19 May at 
Holy Family & St Michaelôs.  

First Holy Communions 2017 This year 37 children in our parish will 
celebrate their First Holy Communion. This Sunday the 9am Mass in St Mary’s 
Church will be a children’s Mass to celebrate First Holy Communion with 14 of 
our children. Next Sunday the 9.15am Mass in the Church of the Holy Family 
& St Michael’s will be a children’s Mass to celebrate First Holy Communion 
with 7 of our children. All are welcome to come to these celebrations. Please 
note there will be parking available in St Maryôs School playground and 
the staff carpark for the First Holy Communion Masses in St Maryôs 
Church this Sunday at 9am. Please do not park in St Maryôs Road. Thank 
you. 

Meditation/Silent Prayer (7.30-8.20) Tuesday May 16th –at 
the home of  Penny & John Cassidy, 14 St Anthony’s 
Crescent, IP4 4SY    All welcome. Contact 01473 399778 if 
you need further information 

Parish Office For the next few weeks Eleanor will not be in the Parish 
Office due to family illness in Scotland. Please keep her brother Jack 
and all the family in your prayers. Any items for the newsletter should 
be sent as normal to newsletter@st-mary.org.uk 

IMPORTANT NOTICE ABOUT ST MARYôS PARISH HALL Following 
recent problems with the flat roof above all the toilets in St Mary’s 
Parish Hall, currently the childrenôs toilets, the disabled toilet and 
some of the adult toilets are unable to be used. We are in the 
process of getting quotes to replace the roof, which has been patched 
many times over many years, and this work will commence as soon as 
possible. Further updates will be published in the newsletter. 

Parish Family Groups  

This Sunday you are invited to Afternoon Tea  

to welcome our  Australian visitors  

and celebrate with our Parish Family Groups 

Everyone is welcome to come along 

from 2.30pm to 4pm in St Mary’s Parish Hall.  



Celebrate East Anglia A lively Catholic, faith-filled weekend for people 
of all ages. Inspiring talks, children’s age-appropriate groups, Mass with 
Bishop Alan. A great opportunity in this year of Personal Renewal to 
accompany a friend or move along in our personal faith journey.  At St. 
Benedict’s School, Bury St. Edmund on 3rd/4th June 2017. See back of 
church, contact Philip Walters on 07910157584 or check out 
www.celebrateconference.org for more details. Please note the 
closing date for bookings is 27th May.  

Cambodia with Action Aid, a presentation through the eyes of Ann 
Fox from Christchurch on Tuesday 16th May at 2.30pm in St. 
Pancras Hall . The Catholic Women's League invites you all to come 
and enjoy the afternoon. 

Marriage and Family Celebration Mass:  Bishop Alan warmly invites 
all married and engaged couples to attend a special Mass celebrating 
marriage and family at the Cathedral of St John the Baptist, Norwich on 
Saturday, 17th June, 12 noon, followed by a lunch 
reception.  Certificates will be awarded to those married 1yr,  5yrs and 
every multiple of 5 years thereafter.  For more information, and to 
RSVP, please contact Kerry Urdzik on 01473 251301, or email 
mflc@rcdea.org.uk 

Annual SVP Pilgrimage of the Sick at Walsingham We have a 
coach going to the annual SVP Pilgrimage of the Sick at Walsingham 
on Sunday 2nd July, The coach is from Woodbridge Parish but can 
pick up at St Mary's at 9.15am on Woodbridge Road. The coach is 
free, but we do pass round a donation bag. To book a seat please 
call Wendy Hardinge on 01728 724429 or email 
wendyjhardinge@gmail.com 
 
General Election 2017 : Our Common Future Pope Francis reminds 
us that we have a shared responsibility for others and the world, and 
calls us to join a new dialogue about the future. Britain has a proud 
record in looking outwards, and in working with others to tackle climate 
change and poverty. This election, CAFOD is asking you to stand up for 
the common good, and to encourage your candidates to do the same. 
Find out more and email your candidates at www.cafod.org.uk/election 

100+ Club We are pleased to announce the winners of the May draw 
(7th May) : £25, R Godden No 70; £15 , B Scurrell No 17; £10, R 
Kitson No 86.  New members of the 100+ Club are welcome any 
time forms are available at the back of church 

Fundraising Event in Aid of FIND; three course 
Indian meal and spectacular entertainment. 
Saturday 17th June in St. Mary’s Hall, 6.30pm till 
10pm.  Tickets £15 per person. To book a place 
please contact Suja on 07889564379.  

Praying the Rosary Continues on Wednesday from 2pm - 
2.45pm in the Susan York Room in St. Mary’s Church. All 

are invited to come along and pray the Rosary. 

Welcomers needed at St. Maryôs If you are happy to welcome 
people as they arrive for Mass, distributing hymn books & 
newsletters, please either speak to one of the welcomers or Fr. 
John or contact the parish secretary; secretary@st-mary.org.uk  

Children's Liturgy at Holy Family will recommence on 28th May 
and will then run every Sunday up to and including the 2nd July.  
We will then break for the summer holidays. 

Patients in Ipswich hospital who wish to see a priest and 
receive Holy Communion should contact Fr. Adrian on 01473 
726701.  He visits the hospital regularly and Holy Communion is 
given each Sunday by Eucharistic ministers. Please remember to 
make contact on behalf of a relative or friend if they are unable to 
do so. 

It is that time of the year when the Missio Red Boxes need to be 
returned so we can do the bi-annual count. Please make sure your red 
boxes are labelled with your names and address and hand them in 
either to the presbytery or to Chris Brighten or Pat Chamberlain. Please 
do not leave them at the back of the church. They will be returned as 
soon as possible, please look out for your empty boxes. Thank you all 
so much for your continued generosity and support, and if you don't 
have a box, but would like one, then please contact me (Pat 
Chamberlain) on 01473 413838. Boxes need to be returned by the 5th 
June 2017.  

St Mary's has a very fine organ but only one organist to play it at 
10.30 Sunday Mass and on other occasions.  We are anxious to 
find others -young or old - who might be willing to play it 
sometimes.  If you can read music and can play hymn tunes on 
piano or keyboard - why not try the organ?  Let us know if you 
could help in this way - you would probably enjoy the experience. 

mailto:mflc@rcdea.org.uk



